Message from Christian World Service, Christchurch
Dear friends

The devastating earthquake of 22 February has directly affected CWS. While all staff and families are safe and accounted for, we will not be able to return to the national office in the central city for the foreseeable future and many staff members are dealing with personal issues.  This is a quick message to update you on how we are moving forward. 
Communications

The office phone has not been able to be diverted. All urgent calls can be directed to Pauline McKay 021 289 1225. The main office email – cws@cws.org.nz – is being checked daily.

Disaster Response

CWS is receiving donations to assist with the Christchurch earthquake disaster.  We will be working with the local church networks, who are dealing directly with the most vulnerable communities.  Longer term, we will be able to offer our expertise in community rebuilding and development, and post-disaster trauma counselling.

One member of staff has been assisting in the cordoned off area and is coordinating the response from the NDRF (National Disaster Relief Forum). This group of NZ based NGOs working internationally  normally responds to overseas humanitarian emergencies.  As a group we have considerable professional skills in disaster management and will be working closely with Christchurch based organisations. 

CWS work

Under the current circumstances, the core work of CWS is on hold until further notice. CWS staff will be working from home. As our supporters will know, CWS has faced some major challenges in recent months with the September earthquake placing our office off limits for a month and more particularly, changes to government funding threatening the ongoing support of many of our partners. Staff and board members are determined to safeguard the resilience of the organisation so we can continue with our emergency relief and community development work overseas. This disaster has yet again given us a glimpse of the hardships millions of people around the world face each day. We are as committed as ever to taking action against poverty. 
We have been especially touched by the number of messages we have received from our partners overseas. These will be posted on the CWS website over the next few days. See www.cws.org.nz

Our prayers
Finally, our prayers, solidarity and concern remain with everyone who has lost family, friends, homes, places of employment and their churches. As part of the Christchurch community we are sharing the pain and grief at what has happened to our city and community. 
Best regards

Pauline McKay
National Director
